BUSINESS MEETING   SPRING SEMINAR-TOWN HALL, PUT-IN-BAY, OH
 MAY 2, 2013
President Angie Zeleznik called the meeting to order at 8:55 a.m.  She welcomed all attendees.  Angie introduced the association officers:  Joanne Regis, Vice President, Marcia Soos, Treasurer and Janice Speicher, Secretary. 
The new clerks were welcomed, introduced and given a blue tote bag.  The new clerks in attendance were:  Afton Ater, (Hilliard); Erica Axford, (LaGrange); Jayne Black, (N. Royalton); Vicky Coburn, (Hamersville); Susan Craig, (Powhatan Point); Chris Filio, (Canal Winchester); Karen Goaziou, (Put-in-Bay); Jason Sulea, (Valley View) and Leeana Corns. 

The area representatives in attendance were introduced.  The representatives in attendance were:  June Allison, Southwest; Katie Enovitch, Northeast; Sherryl George, Northwest; and Kathy Kaluger, Southeast.

OLD BUSINESS:

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the business meeting minutes from the fall conference dated September 13, 2012.  There were no corrections or additions to the minutes.  Mary Ellen Foster moved to approve the minutes with a second from June Allison.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated May 1, 2013, with an ending balance of $42,448.34.  Vicki Hughes motioned to approve the report, with a second from Kathy Kaluger.  The report was approved.
Joyce Remec, chair of the Education Committee, gave the education committee report.  She thanked Joy Cooper (Put-in-Bay) for being instrumental in coordinating the conference.  The fall conference is scheduled September 19, 2013 and September 20, 2013 at the Embassy Suites in Dublin, Ohio.  The spring conference is scheduled for April 23, 2014, through April 25, 2014 at the DoubleTree in Worthington, Ohio.  The Association has changed affiliate universities from Kent State to Ashland University.

NEW BUSINESS:
The proposed changes to the bylaws are included in the conference packet.  These will also be posted on the website and will be voted on at the fall conference business meeting.  
The nomination committee will present a slate of officers for the 2014-2015 officers at the fall conference.  Voting for the new officers will take place at that time.

Secretary Janice Speicher gave an update on the Judy Penn scholarship fund.

Angie gave an update on her statehouse activity concerning new legislature.  She did attend and testify at the House Judiciary Committee meeting the Friday after Thanksgiving regarding HB 525. She also attended the Senate Testimony for HB 606.  

Linda Lutts gave the Legislative update.  Effective March 22, 2013, HB 197 went into effect.  This bill authorizes community service in lieu of costs; costs can be paid in installments and authorizes a registration block if the defendant fails to comply with the payment agreement.
Kathy Kaluger will be selling tickets for the Past Presidents raffle.

Marcia Soos motioned to adjourn the meeting with a second from Joyce Remec.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:26 a.m.

